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Letter from the Editor 

It is with great pleasure that I present the inaugural issue of the 
Undergraduate Journal of Ethics, Policy, and Social Justice (UJEPS). I 
started this journal with the intention of fostering student interest in 
research and showcasing the original and creative thought of 
undergraduate students. I further aimed to encourage students to 
consider ethical issues through a social justice lens and reflect on how 
different policies can either mitigate or exacerbate such issues.  

This journal was made possible with the tremendous support of 
the Philosophy Department at California State Polytechnic University, 
Pomona (Cal Poly Pomona). Each of the full-time faculty members of 
the department played a significant role in the creation of this journal. 
The faculty’s willingness to help materialize this journal is merely one 
illustration of their unwavering support for their students.  

Specifically, I thank Dr. Alex Madva for hearing out my initial 
proposal and working with me to shape what the journal would look 
like. He helped me pitch the idea to the Department Chair, Dr. Dale 
Turner, who generously agreed to take a chance on the idea and offer 
his support. Many thanks are also owed to Dr. Brian Kim, who 
developed the website for UJEPS and worked with the university’s 
Ethics Bowl students to submit a short essay describing their work as 
a team. I also thank Dr. Christine Wieseler, who connected us to 
outside support from whom we could seek guidance. Additionally, I 
am grateful for Dr. Peter Ross, who inspired my love for philosophy 
through his logic class and has offered his continual encouragement. I 
am also thankful for Dr. Katherine Gasdaglis, who served as a faculty 
advisor on many of the research projects we published and played a 
significant role in providing us with valuable feedback throughout the 
process.  



 

 

I especially thank Dr. Corwin (Cory) Aragon, who not only served 
as the journal’s Managing Editor and faculty advisor but also agreed to 
teach a course where the Associate Editors and I learned to 
successfully put together this journal from start to finish. This journal 
would not have been possible without Dr. Aragon’s guidance, and I 
am immensely grateful for and inspired by his endless encouragement 
and hard work.  

Finally, I thank everyone on the editorial team for going above and 
beyond to carefully review and reflect on each manuscript they were 
assigned to. The dedication that I have seen from each of the editors 
motivates me to give everything that I do a hundred percent. I could 
not have hoped for a better team.  

Mia A. Miller  
Executive Editor   

Mia Miller is a senior at Cal Poly 
Pomona majoring in philosophy major 
with a political science minor. In addition 
to running the litigation department at the 
law firm where she is employed, she has 
served as the student government 
Attorney General, runs a business as a 
notary public, and is a former Emergency 
Medical Technician. Mia also assists self-

represented litigants with completing court forms, advocates for 
animal welfare legislation, and has volunteered with several nonprofit 
organizations. In her free time, you can find her up in the skies flying 

a small plane.  

 


